Neoga District Library Board
Regular Meeting
April 25, 2023
Board members present were: Jenny Ballinger, Stacy Gresens, Elaine Edwards, and Barb Titus. Christy Baker, Director and Mary Ann Wilson, Bookkeeper were also present. Meeting came to order at 7:05 PM.
Stacy made a motion to approve the minutes from the March meeting and Barb made the second. Motion carried.
After review of the Treasurer's Report, it was filed for audit.
Stacy made the motion to approve the payment of the bills and Elaine seconded it. All present were in favor.
[bookmark: _GoBack]*Christy gave the Librarian's report: The library has resumed Story Time on April 6th. Some children have been present for each reading time. The Summer Reading Program will again be held the month of June. The program will have mostly the same programs as last year.
*The roofer has been contacted again about a starting date. Christy discussed with him about the FD Voris letters to be saved in panels so they don't get destroyed. They also discussed the gutter problem and what he could do to help with it.
*Christy has also contacted the TAP Business Systems to clarify some things about the copier. It is a re-manufactured machine. The cost being $1919.50. The library will not buy the Maint. Plan. TAP will take the old copier for disposal. The board had a motion from Stacy and seconded by Elaine to purchase the copier. All members present were in favor.
*Recovery-Oriented Systems of Care through the Hour House recently asked the library to keep Narcan on hand for the general public. It is available for anyone to take for their own use. It is not just for overdose of illegal drugs but also for overdose of prescription drugs.
*The insurance company for the library had a few concerns. The sloping gutter problem and the storage area needs cleaned out to keep clutter from around the furnace. There are some old tables and chairs that can be sold or given away since they are not used any longer.
*The Decennial Committee on Local Government Efficiency Act will be taken care next meeting. Rebecca Mueller and Amy Hatten have been asked to be a part of this for the community members. The Library Board members, the director, and two people from the community need to be at the May library meeting.
*The election results for the Library Board Members —the two new members are Beth Craig and Bill Fritcher. Stacy and Barb return to the board for another term.
*The Authority to Spend Policy was discussed. The policy was changed to read:
The Library director of Neoga Public Library District is authorized to spend up to $1,000.00 on any single item without prior board approval. The library director of the Neoga Public Library District is authorized to spend up to $7,500.00 on any single item with the approval of the Board President. The Neoga Public Library District may spend in excess of $20,000.00 only after completing the formal bid process as described in Illinois Law. Note: the statutory amount is $20,000.00 and this entry cannot be any higher that that but can be lower in the discretion of the Board, where it is self-imposing a bidding requirement earlier, or at a lower than required amount.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM.
